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WASHOE COUNTY 
Regional Street Naming Committee 

DRAFT Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, October 21, 2021 at 2:30pm 
ZOOM via:  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89861424011 

Washoe County Administrative Complex 
Slide Mountain Conference Room  

1001 East 9th Street (Building A, 2nd Floor) 
 Reno, NV  89512 

 
 
Members Present 
Randy Baxley, Washoe County School District 
Sean Chambers, City of Sparks Police Department 
Wayne Handrock, Washoe County Community Services Department 
Rebecca Reid, NV Energy (joined the meeting at 2:35pm) 
Sara Skroch, City of Reno 
Jon Walker, City of Sparks 
 
Members Absent 
Jessica Damole, City of Reno 
Amanda Duncan, Truckee Meadows Water Authority 
Jennifer Felter, Washoe County Public Safety 
Robert Johnson, City of Reno 
Teresa Parkhurst, City of Sparks 
 
Alternate Members Present 
Dixie Rudebusch, Washoe County GIS 
 
Alternate Members Absent 
Doug Campbell, City of Sparks Police Department  
Heather Edmunson, TMWA 
Elaina Hooper, City of Reno 
Patty Shinault, NDOT Roadway Systems 
Patricia Silvestre, City of Reno 
 
Legal Counsel 
Lindsey Liddell, Washoe County District Attorney’s Office, on behalf of Wade Carner 
 
Non-Members Present 
Stephen Hein, Washoe County, Coordinator 
Julie Orvald, Washoe County GIS 
Lacey Kerfoot, Office Support Specialist, Washoe County Community Services Department 
Laura Rose, Administrative Assistant, Washoe County Community Services Department 
 
Guests/Other parties present 
Oscar Delgado, Reno City Council Member; Applicant (5A) 
Sam Gettle; Applicant (6B) 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89861424011
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1. Call to Order/Determination of Quorum 

Meeting was called to order by Chair Wayne Handrock at 2:30 p.m. A quorum of the 
Committee was established.  

2. Public Comment 

Chair Handrock called for public comment. There was no response to the call for public 
comment. 

3. Approval of the Agenda for the October 21, 2021 meeting of the Regional Street Naming 
Committee  

Upon motion by Randy Baxley, second by Jon Walker, the agenda for the October 21, 2021 
meeting of the Regional Street Naming Committee was approved as written. Motion carried 
unanimously, five in favor, none against. 

4. Approval of Minutes from the September 23, 2021 meeting of the Regional Street 
Naming Committee  

Upon motion by Sara Skroch, second by Randy Baxley, the minutes from the September 23, 
2021 meeting of the Regional Street Naming Committee was approved as written. Motion 
carried unanimously, five in favor, none against. 

Rebecca Reid joined the meeting at 2:35pm.  

5. CONTINUED BUSINESS [For possible action] 

A. Feemster St [For possible action] – Discussion and possible action on request to rename 
a named public street from E 10th Street to Feemster Street, within Reno city limits, running 
east-west between Sutro Street and Butler Street, with a slight north-south offset in 
alignment at the intersection with Sage Street. 

Stephen Hein provided background on the project. The request was brought forward by 
Oscar Delgado, Reno City Council Member; it was initially heard at the July 15th RSNC 
meeting. Approximately thirty addresses would change, if approved.  

Chair Handrock asked whether any further input had been received for this item. 
Recording Secretary Kerfoot indicated that Mr. Delgado was present in the room and 
wished to address the Committee. 

Mr. Delgado thanked the Committee. He shared that on September 4, 2021 he helped 
sponsor a community event at Traner Middle School with just over a hundred people show 
up from the Northeast community and nearby neighborhoods in support of the renaming 
to “Feemster.” The event featured live music, free food, and non-profit service vendors 
providing outreach to the community. Mr. Delgado shared that over the weekend of 
October 17th, 2021, he and a few volunteers went door to door to all homes that would be 
affected by the name change on 10th Street. Of those that answered the door, ninety 
percent were supportive of the change. The largest issue encountered during door-
knocking was an understanding of what would cost money and what wouldn’t. Mr. Delgado 
verified with the Utilities that there is no cost associated with an address change. He also 
spoke to several attorneys who said they would not charge to update an address. Mr. 
Delgado also spoke with some newer residents who were concerned about the 

https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2021/Attachments/102121/Feemster_App_web.pdf
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inconvenience of changing their address; but, after Mr. Delgado explained the importance 
and contributions to the community, they were supportive of the name change. 

Sara Skroch brought up the comments received by the Committee against renaming the 
street; many made by people who have lived there for decades. She asked Mr. Delgado 
if he had read the solution proposed by one of those residents, to rename the eastern part 
of 10th Street after the natural break in the road.  

Mr. Delgado stated that he was not aware of those comments. He mentioned that some 
of those he talked to while door-knocking had been contacted previously. Mr. Delgado 
indicated that there was a misunderstanding over the costs involved with the street name 
change.  

Chair Handrock asked Mr. Delgado how many signatures he collected during his door 
knocking. Mr. Delgado replied that not everyone answered the door, but that he received 
nine signatures, with two opposed to the name change. 

Jon Walker, City of Sparks, pointed out that if the eastern portion of 10th Street were to be 
renamed, no addresses would need to change. He also brought up that in a prior meeting, 
there was a suggestion to name a more prominent structure, like the community center. 
Mr. Walker asked whether Mr. Delgado had researched that option and whether it was 
significantly more work.  

Mr. Delgado stated that there will always be opposition and those who think [it] should be 
named after someone else. He has considered community centers, but at the time being 
there isn’t one that they can change. In the past, the idea was raised to name the older 
facilities of Hug High School after Delores Feemster, but it’s not named the Debbie Smith 
Trade School. Mr. Delgado stated that you’re going to face opposition no matter what 
you’re renaming. He reiterated to the Committee his desired to rename E 10th St from 
Sutro to Butler.  

Jon Walker asked whether Mr. Delgado would be opposed to only renaming the east half 
of 10th Street if there were no other option. Mr. Delgado said he wouldn’t be opposed, but 
he would love to see it renamed from Sutro to Butler.  

Chair Handrock asked Legal Council whether it was within the Committee’s purview to 
only rename a portion of the street. Deputy District Attorney, Lindsey Liddell, stated that 
renaming a portion of the street would be in conformance with Open Meeting Law, as it is 
part of the whole that was agendized. 

Sara Skroch asked to see the signatures collected by Mr. Delgado prior to the Committee 
voting.  

Adrienne Feemster addressed the Committee via Zoom and said that she could send them 
the list of names. For today, she has the names written down via an email. Ms. Feemster 
expressed that some of the residents she encountered while door knocking didn’t now the 
Feemster story but were excited to live on a street with that history. She called out Mr. 
Flores and Jennifer Suarez, in particular, who were confident that it was important to honor 
the history. Ms. Feemster added that there were a lot of volunteers that came out for the 
Outreach Event; an excellent representation of what “Feemster” represents – brining the 
community together, celebrating, networking, and lifting the environment.  

Recording Secretary Kerfoot indicated that Ms. Feemster could share her screen to who 
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the Committee the signatures. Recording Secretary Kerfoot requested that Ms. Feemster 
or Mr. Delgado forward the list of signatures to her after the meeting for inclusion with 
minutes1. 

Ms. Feemster screenshared her typed email listing of who she had connected with while 
door knocking. Ms. Feemster indicated that the asterisk at the bottom of the list were those 
in opposition to changing the name.  

 

Ms. Feemster also shared some images from the outreach event, which are included at 
the end of the minutes.  

Mr. Delgado added that when door knocking, many of the residents spoke Spanish. As he 
speaks Spanish, Mr. Delgado found it valuable to be able to clear up some of the 
misunderstandings. Mr. Delgado reiterated Ms. Feemster’s comments that once residents 
learned the civil rights and family history, they were happy to be supportive of the name 
change.  

Jon Walker asked whether the residents of 10th Street were notified. Recording Secretary 
Kerfoot indicated that residents were notified when the initial item came before the 
Committee in July, as well as before the October meeting. Mr. Walker asked how many 
responses were received. Recording Secretary Kerfoot stated that all response received 
by the County were shared with the Committee and posted to the website.  

Randy Baxley asked Mr. Delgado how many of the signatures in favor of the request were 
originally in opposition to the name change. Mr. Delgado stated that he did not receive the 
emailed comments that Recording Secretary Kerfoot had sent, so he was not prepared to 
answer that question. Sara Skroch stated that she had made notes and of the 
approximately 20 addresses that were originally opposed to the name change, the 
following four addresses later signed Mr. Delgado’s petition in favor of the name change: 

 
1 On November 12, 2021, Recording Secretary Kerfoot received an emailed list of names from Adrienne 
Feemster. Ms. Feemster indicated that she did not have a list of signatures, contrary to what was stated 
by Councilman Delgado in the meeting. This email is included with the minutes.   
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1360, 1430, 1470 and 1490 E 10th Street. Mr. Delgado indicated that three of those four 
were Spanish speaking households, who were unsure about what was going on.  

Jon Walker shared that it’s difficult to tell whether the signatures collected were from 
renters or owners, as many of the homes are listed as owned by trusts of LLCs. Chair 
Handrock pointed out that the largest burden resulting from the street name change falls 
on the person actually living in the home, whether renter or owner. Chair Handrock also 
indicated that on behalf of the owner, most legal documents are written with the legal 
description, not a street address.  

Chair Handrock asked for any further Committee comment. Hearing none, he called for 
public comment.  

Public Comment: 

Carla Fells: This is Carla Fells and I’d like to address some of the issues that Councilman 
Delgado had posed. He is correct, there is a language barrier and I did experience it, as I 
was the one that went door to door. I did explain to all the residents the history of the 
Feemster family, the fact that they were long term residents of 10th Street, and the 
contributions of Delores, Loni, and Darrel to the community. The one issue on the duplicate 
people that he [Mr. Delgado] had say “yes” when he talked to them and “no” when I talked 
to them, the question they asked me was ‘what would it cost them’ and the only thing that 
I could address that it would cost them were vehicle registrations or anything they had to 
pay that was connected to their residence, like their driver’s licenses. One of them, the 
lady directly across the street, Jennifer, has a business and she didn’t know if any of it 
would impact her business with the City of Reno. I told her that she would have to contact 
each local government, for her taxes and things like that to see if it would be of impact. I 
believe that the other three people that changed their “no” to “yes”, it probably was 
because he [Mr. Delgado] was able to speak directly to them in Spanish. Most everything 
that I did with them was in writing messages and me translating from Google to talk to 
them, so it was probably much more comfortable for them to talk to him, who is a native 
speaker. But the questions they asked me were “what cost is associated with it?” and 
every resident I talked to on the street that asked me if there were any costs associated 
with it, I gave them the (mumbled)… for vehicle registrations and driver’s licenses and 
anything that they would have to talk to the local, state, or federal government. One of the 
people that I spoke to did have a trust document, and the second time I spoke with her, 
she thanked me for coming to the door, because she had contacted her attorney and 
found out she would have to pay her attorney to change the address. The neighbors that 
I talked to that were in opposition, someone asked the question about whether they were 
homeowners or renters; that was the question that I asked of everyone prior to them 
signing. In the attachments that I sent it, it shows whether they were a homeowner or a 
renter. On the three that were “yes” and “no”, they were all homeowners and Spanish 
speakers. Most of the street is Spanish speaking. 

Ed Shepard: Hi, my name is Ed Shepard. I am in favor of doing whatever we can to 
acknowledge the Feemster family, Darrel, Loni, and Mrs. Feemster. I went to Hug High 
School and Mrs. Feemster was working in the office at that time and we all love her. My 
big problem is that my mother lives on the corner of 10th and Montello, she’s been there 
for 60+ years. She and I sat and talked and she was like ‘Edward, I don’t want to change 
my address.’ She and Mrs. Feemster were good friends, she said ‘I don’t want to change 
my address, I’m an old lady and my friends know where I live when they write me.’ I know 
this is simple and she could call all of her friends or write them to say my address has 
changed, but she is just dead set, and she loves her corner. Mr. Delgado thank you so 
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much for helping her to get her property in shape; he did a wonderful job helping my mom. 
I am in favor of that natural break of Sage and E 10th Street going from Sage to Butler. 
Part of the beauty of it is the back of E 10th Street in that section is behind Traner Middle 
School, so there will be four corners that would bear the name of the Feemster’s, which I 
think is wonderful. Mrs. Fells did not tell you guys that she has a brother who is an older 
man now, who is mentally challenged. He had a fire in their house and was able to call 
the fire department, because he knew his address as ‘E 10th Street’ and get them there 
before the house could burn. I know it’s just one person, but there are not very many 
people on 10th Street who were born and raise there or who know the history. It would be 
great to honor her [Mrs. Feemster], like I said, I’m really in favor of the Sage to Butler, the 
name of the Feemster’s will be carried on; it will be part still of the Traner and the 
educational park that Mrs. Feemster was so involved in and brought education to the kids, 
the strength of being educated. Let’s honor that family, but let’s not displace the few 
families that are left on E 10th Street.  

Kenia Sanchez: My name is Kenia Sanchez, we’re talking about language barriers right, 
but we’re not talking about how my people work day and night. How they wait months to 
get a Mexican passport and the only address they have is this one. So how many more 
months do they have to wait to change that again? Let’s talk about, we still live in poverty, 
kids are still shooting up schools, so what is a name going to do for these kids? Traner. 
So, what’s the point, honest truth, they’re not helping out, it’s not helping out future kids, 
it’s not going to help me out in any way. So, I remember one day Delgado went to Hug or 
TMCC, speaking about ‘if you ever need anything, make sure you come talk to me’, well I 
did and it seems to be like I’m not being heard. Is there… great for her, the family, great 
for them, but we’re living in the future too. Half of these kids don’t even have pencils now 
a days, half of these kids barely see their families, because we’re working day and night 
for you guys to take advantage of that. To take advantage of saying ‘well half of them 
barely even opened their doors,’ half of them are not even here, but you guys just want to 
talk about the language barrier and no thought into why they didn’t open their doors. Do 
they even have time to go to the DMV? On the letter it said you guys have 60 days to 
change whatever, 60 days. A lot of us don’t even have 60 days to get any of this fixed. 
There’s a lot to it and it’s frustrating. I may have not made sense, because the frustration 
is there, but nobody’s looking at the other parts.  

Bonnie Fells: My name is Bonnie Fells. I am Barry Fells’ twin. Barry lives at 1475 E 10th 
Street. Barry is autistic. Barry is 59 years old. This is the only address that he’s ever 
known. My parents worked hard to make sure that he would always have a place to live 
and that’s at 1475 E 10th Street. If any of you know about autistic people, change is very 
hard for them; they don’t change easily. He should be able to keep his address. That’s 
what his parents worked hard for. I know that legacy is important. Legacy is important to 
my family. My family was the first black family in the City of Reno to have a house built for 
them. They are the first family on 10th Street to integrate 10th Street. There were no black 
people, until my parents had a house built on 10th Street and moved there and integrated 
the neighborhood. I understand legacy; my mother owned the first black wedding chapel 
in the State of Nevada. I know about legacy; my father owned a black owned trash hauling 
business. I know about legacy; my mother was very integral in the civil rights marches and 
all the sit ins. Very well documented in Nevada history. I know about the Feemster’s 
legacy, I’m very clear about that. However, you’ve got my brother, 59 years old and this is 
the only place he’s ever lived. His parents worked hard so he would always have a place 
to live. I’ve known Ms. Shepard at 1411 E 10th Street, I’ve known her my entire life; she’s 
lived in that house for over 60 years. Why should she have to change her address? 
Changing a street name means nothing. I’m just telling you. I’m a retired operations 
manager with FedEx. A street name is just a street name, but when you name a structure 
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after someone, when they walk into that structure they’ll say, “Oh, this structure’s named 
after Mr. Wood. Who is Mr. Wood?” They’ll get to read a plaque saying who he is. A street 
name means nothing, it’s just a street name if you don’t explain who that person is. I was 
born and raised on 10th Street. I don’t know who Montello is, I don’t know who Traner is, I 
don’t know who Haddock is, I don’t know who Butler is; I don’t know who any of these 
streets were named after. I have no idea. I was born and raise there at 1475 E 10th Street. 
If you really want to honor the Feemster’s or Mrs. Feemster, name something after her, 
so when those people walk into the building, they know what she did.  

There was no further response to the call for public comment. Chair Handrock called for 
any further Committee discussion.  

Randy Baxley stated that he would feel much more comfortable approving the name 
change for the section between Sage and Butler Street. He understands the desire to 
honor the Feemster family, but there is a considerable amount of opposition from existing 
residence. Even allowing for the signatures obtained by Mr. Delgado in favor of the 
change, there still seems to be a significant number of residents who are opposed to the 
name change. Mr. Baxley thinks it’s more meaningful to honor someone when you aren’t 
inconveniencing or impacting a significant amount of people in doing that. He is not able 
to support renaming the entire section of street.  

Jon Walker stated that he is also in favor of renaming E 10th Street between Sage and 
Butler. Mr. Walker stated the Committee is here to check their emotions at the door, but 
that this is the most emotional item he’s heard during his years sitting on the Committee. 
There is plenty of opposition and that’s for the Committee to take into account, the people 
of their area. Mr. Walker would be all in favor of the change from Sage to Butler.  

Recording Secretary Kerfoot reminded the Committee that they are a recommending 
body. That any recommendation made by the Committee would continue on to the 
appropriate jurisdiction for final hearing, in this case, City of Reno. Chair Handrock, 
hearing no further comment, asked for a motion.  

Randy Baxley moved to recommend approval of the renaming the portion of E 10th Street 
laying between Sage Street and Butler Street from E 10th Street to Feemster Street. Sean 
Chambers seconded the motion for the name change between Sage and Butler with the 
natural break, stating his opposition to the originally requested name change between 
Sutro and Butler. The motion carried unanimously, with six in favor, none opposed. 

In response to an earlier comment regarding the meaningfulness of naming a street or a 
facility in honor of someone, Randy Baxley pointed out that the Washoe County School 
Board recently approved construction of a new elementary school and will soon be starting 
a process for naming that school. That may be a further opportunity for the Feemster 
family to pursue honoring their family.  

6. New Business 

A. Brady Ranch Road [For possible action] – Discussion and possible action on request to 
rename a named public street Lombardi Lane and an unnamed access easement to Brady 
Ranch Road. Lombardi Lane is located within unincorporated Washoe County between 
Holcomb Ranch Lane and undeveloped land. 

Stephen Hein provided background on the project, indicating that approximately ten 
parcels would be affected with only four properties currently addressed on this road.  

https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2021/Attachments/102121/BradyRanch_app_web.pdf
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Chair Handrock asked for any discussion by the Committee. The Committee members 
had no questions. Chair Handrock asked if the applicant was present and would like to 
make comment. Recording Secretary Kerfoot indicated that the applicant was not present 
in the room, nor were they on Zoom. 

There was no response to the call for public comment. 

Sara Skroch moved to recommend approval of the request to rename a named public 
street from Lombardi Lane and an unnamed access easement, along the designated 
section, to Brady Ranch Road. Randy Baxley seconded the motion, which carried 
unanimously, with six in favor, none opposed. 

B. Midtown Alley [For possible action] – Discussion and possible action on request to name 
an unnamed alleyway to Midtown Alley. The alleyway is located within the City of Reno 
limits and runs in a north-south direction between St. Lawrence Avenue and Reno Avenue. 

Stephen Hein provided background on the project, indicating that approximately five 
properties would be affected by the name change based on their current address.  

Chair Handrock called for Committee discussion. The Committee members had no 
questions. Chair Handrock asked if the applicant was present.  

Applicant, Sam Gettle, indicated that when the City of Reno allow for the subdivision of 
lots, some that have alley access get caught in the  middle – in this case, some with 
Humboldt addresses and some with Plumas addresses. The problem is with Amazon and 
mail deliveries, which are sporadic. Mr. Gettle indicated that three of the five parcels 
affected by the name change are owned by his family. He has spoken to the other two 
people, who don’t have a problem with it. Mr. Gettle also pointed out that Amazon does 
not abide by the posted “No Trespassing” sign posted on the front gate. He also indicated 
that homes addressed off of alleys do not show up on police call screens, but those 
addressed off of a street will.  

Jon Walker asked whether the addresses that are having issues with deliveries are 
secondary units on the property, either addressed with an ‘A’ or a ‘B’, in addition to the 
main address. 

Mr. Gettle stated that he has both a duplex and a single family residence. He indicated 
that two weeks ago, Julie, one of the neighbors, had a 200lb box delivered to her front 
porch with no one to take it to the back, which is a separate parcel and a different owner.  

Jon Walker asked Sean Chambers, City of Sparks Police / GIS, if these addresses (a back 
unit labeled A or B) have a separate point for emergency response. Sean Chambers 
indicated that the addresses should have their own regional address point for location 
purposes. 

There was no response to the call for public comment. 

Randy Baxley moved to recommend approval of the request to name an unnamed 
alleyway to Midtown Alley. Sara Skroch seconded the motion, which carried unanimously, 
with six in favor, none opposed. 

C. Neighborhood Way [For possible action] – Discussion and possible action on request to 
rename the named public street Ruddy Way to Neighborhood Way, from Goldeneye 

https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2021/Attachments/102121/Midtown_app_web.pdf
https://www.washoecounty.gov/csd/planning_and_development/board_commission/regional_street_naming_committee/2021/Attachments/102121/Neighborhood_app_web.pdf


  

Regional Street Naming Committee  October 21, 2021 Meeting Minutes Page 9 of 11 

Parkway to the eastern end of pavement. Multiple “Ruddy Way’s” exist. This request is to 
rename the “southern” Ruddy Way, to fulfill the Conditions of Approval for the Eagle 
Canyon development. 

Stephen Hein introduced the project. Chair Handrock asked for Committee questions.  

Randy Baxley stated that the application is to change the name of the southern portion of 
Ruddy Way from Golden Eye Parkway to the eastern end of the pavement. He indicated 
that on the west side of Golden Eye, Ruddy Way turns into Ruddy Ct. That isn’t part of the 
application. Mr. Baxley was concerned that if that was left alone, there would be confusion 
between the norther section of Ruddy Way and Ruddy Ct, as a “court” generally runs off 
of a street with the same name. It seems to him that if the Committee is to rename the 
southern portion of Ruddy Way, they would also need to rename Ruddy Ct. He wasn’t 
sure if that could be addressed at this meeting or would need to be put on the agenda for 
a future meeting. 

Chair Handrock stated that the addresses on Ruddy Ct were not noticed and that he had 
concerns regarding attempting to change Ruddy Ct as it was not on the agenda. Julie 
Orvald, Washoe County GIS, confirmed that the ten parcels on Ruddy Ct were not on the 
notification list for this item.  

Randy Baxley stated his main concern was from a public safety standpoint, but if the public 
safety representatives didn’t see an issue with it, he would withdraw his objection. Sean 
Chambers indicated that he didn’t see any issues with the distance between the northern 
Ruddy Way and Ruddy Ct. Sara Skroch, City of Reno Dispatch, confirmed that she did 
not see a conflict. DDA Liddell also advised against extending the recommendation into 
Ruddy Ct, as the agenda language doesn’t extend into Ruddy Ct and from a due process 
standpoint, there are noticing issues.  

Jon Walker pulled the final tract map that was signed in May 2021, which shows everything 
as Neighborhood Way extended all the way. Chair Handrock shared that there was some 
confusion on the map and that one of the Conditions of Approval was to get Ruddy Way 
changed over to Neighborhood Way. Mr. Walker stated the final tract map shows it all the 
way through from Golden Eye Parkway all the way to Neighborhood. He’s confused as to 
how that happened. Chair Handrock explained that the process to change the name had 
started, but not been completed. Should the Committee not recommend approval of the 
name change from Ruddy Way to Neighborhood Way, then a Certificate of Amendment 
will need to be filed for the tract map. 

The Committee members had no further questions. The applicant was not present. Chair 
Handrock indicated that the point of this request is to continue Neighborhood Way all the 
way down instead of having it switch names mid-block. When this came through the 
Engineering Department, they supported having the continuous name, as there are 
already too many streets with split names. 

There was no answer to the call for public comment. 

Randy Baxley moved to recommend approval of the request to rename the named public 
street Ruddy Way to Neighborhood Way, from Goldeneye Parkway to the eastern end of 
the pavement. Jon Walker seconded the motion, which carried unanimously, with six in 
favor, none opposed. 

7. Miscellaneous / Announcements  
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Recording Secretary Kerfoot announced that the next regularly scheduled RSNC meeting is 
Thursday, January 20, 2022 at 2:30pm.  

Chair Handrock indicated that a workshop to review Committee rules is still forthcoming but 
aims to have something to present to the Committee by January.  

8. Public Comment 

There was no response to the call for public comment.  

9. Adjournment 

Upon motion by Rebecca Reid, second by Sara Skroch, Chair Handrock adjourned the 
meeting at 3:51 p.m. 
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Posted on Adrienne Feemster’s Facebook page, facebook.com/profile.php?id=1422970337 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1422970337


From: Kerfoot, Lacey
To: Adrienne Feems Co
Subject: RE: Washoe County Regional Street Naming Committee - Signatures
Date: Monday, November 15, 2021 7:38:00 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png
image003.png
image004.png
image005.png

Hi Adrienne,
 
Thank you. I was asking for signatures because they were mentioned specifically at the meeting. If

signatures were not obtained when you went door knocking on October 17th, you don’t need to
acquire them now.
 
Have a lovely week.
 
Regards,
 

Lacey Kerfoot
Office Support Specialist | Community Services Department
LKerfoot@washoecounty.gov | Office: 775-328-3606| Fax: 775-328-6133

1001 E. 9th Street, Reno, NV 89512
 
Visit us first online:  www.washoecounty.gov/csd
For Planning call (775) 328-3600, Email: Planning@washoecounty.gov

   
 
Have some kudos to share about a Community Services Department employee or experience?
Submit a Nomination
 

From: Adrienne Feems Co <suretogetit@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, November 12, 2021 7:32 PM
To: Kerfoot, Lacey <LKerfoot@washoecounty.gov>
Subject: Re: Washoe County Regional Street Naming Committee - Signatures
 

[NOTICE:  This message originated outside of Washoe County -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Hi Lacey, 
 
I apologize for my delay in response to your email. The message was pushed back in the email inbox. 
Below are the names of those in support and those noted as opposed. 
Although I do not have the signatures, if that is needed, I will be willing to go out with a few
volunteers and attempt to obtain them.
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Thank you,
Adrienne Feemster (702) 860.4964
 
Below are the names of those in favor of the street name change:
 
210 E 10th = Yes - tremendous contributions to make our City a better place to call home
1230 E 10th = Yes
1231 E 10th = Yes - Rachel Selzler asked "what else can I do to support." 
(Adrienne to email RSN Public Comment info. to Rachelselzler@gmail.com )
1260  E. 10th = Not in favor = too much work to change info

1361 E 10th = Yes
1360 E 10th = Yes
1410 E 10th = Yes (Maria)
1430 E. 10th = Yes (Fransisco Martinez)
1470 E 10th -  Yes (Jennifer Suarez, sister to Jose Flores)
 1490 E 10th - Yes (getting 11th St. mail and they are getting his, so he thinks street change may
help) 
 
___________________
Below are the names of those opposed:
* Mrs. Shepard = just doesn't want to change after all these years
* Ms. Fells = brother is developmentally disabled 
* A female resident at 1260 E. 10th = change is a hassle 
 
 
 
 
On Fri, Nov 12, 2021 at 11:47 AM Kerfoot, Lacey <LKerfoot@washoecounty.gov> wrote:

Good morning,
 
I am following up again for the list of signatures obtained by Councilman Delgado during his door

knocking efforts on October 17th for the 10th Street / Feemster street name change. This is my
third request for this information.
 
I’m uncertain who the ‘suretogetit@gmail.com’ email address belongs to. Looping them in as that
was the email on the screen when Adrianne Feemster shared the typed list of names on Zoom

during the October 21st RSNC meeting.
 
Please forward the list of signatures to me by end of day today. I would like to include it in the
packet that is sent to City of Reno along with the RSNC recommendation.  Thank you.
 
Regards,
 

Lacey Kerfoot
Office Support Specialist | Community Services Department
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From: Kerfoot, Lacey 
Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 3:23 PM
To: Delgado, Oscar <delgadoo@reno.gov>; Amy Pennington <penningtona@reno.gov>
Cc: Hein, Stephen <SHein@washoecounty.gov>
Subject: Washoe County Regional Street Naming Committee - Signatures
 
Good afternoon,
 
I am following up on a request that I made of Mr. Delgado at the October 21, 2021 Regional Street
Naming Committee meeting. I requested the list of signatures that Mr. Delgado obtained from

door knocking on 10th Street regarding the 10th Street/Feemster renaming. At that time, it was
stated that Adrienne Feemster was in possession of the signatures. I do not have her contact
information.
 
Please forward the document to me as soon as possible. Thank you.
 
Regards,
 

Lacey Kerfoot
Office Support Specialist | Community Services Department
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